Shrewsbury Youth Hockey

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday December 11th, 2012- 7:30 PM

Board Members:  Lee Mancini, Chris Shuler, Ray Charest, Phil Juaire, John Umile, Kevin Nemsick, Harry Gaston, Scott MacCausland, Mike Pederson, and Kevin O’Brien, Callan McInally Steve Forget, and Kevin Lynch
Present: (11) Lee Mancini, Chris Shuler, Ray Charest, Phil Juaire, John Umile, Harry Gaston, Kevin O’Brien, Mike Pederson, Kevin Nemsick, Scott MacCausland, Kevin Lynch 
Absent: (2) Callan McInally and Steve Forget  

Meeting called to order at 7:30pm by Phil Juaire, seconded by Harry Gaston
Old Business: None
Recording Secretary:  Minutes approved by Phil Juaire and seconded by Kevin O’Brien
Treasury:  Ray presented the treasury report.  We owe $1300 more to Northstar then we are all set with league fees.  There are a couple of tuition payments that are outstanding, but overall we are in excellent shape.  We still have $14-15K per month in ice fees to FMC remaining.  The Jr Crusader money listed is only the league fees, we still have not handled the ice payment to them.  Treasury report was accepted by Phil and seconded by Harry.
Middle School Update:  Phil reported that it is going OK.  If we were to do again he would recommend entering one of our existing PeeWee teams, because it is difficult to have the team improve and bond without any practices.

Scheduling:  Chris Shuler reported that Northstar just posted their schedule through the end of the year, and the only other scheduling he is waiting on is the Groton Tourney schedule for the squirt teams.  Kevin O’Brien has agreed to speak to Scott Lundgren at the Jr. Crusaders to try and get some more ice time.  Ideally he can get as much as 15 hours with a potential cost of 3K.  There is a very limited amount of ice in January and February with some weeks only having 1 hour of practice mid-week for everyone.  We need a total of 10 hours of practice time per week for each team to have 2 practices per week.  In the future we would like to project what the fee should be if every team had 2 practices per week and one game.  The motion from Chris Shuler to allow Kevin O’Brien to seek out 15 hours of ice time was seconded by Scott.
Tryouts/Placements:  Harry reported on the tryout committee on what new tryout process would be like and handouts were presented.  The process was discussed in depth and would be finalized at the next meeting.
Website:  Phil would like a lesson on how to update things on the website. 
House League: Harry presented that we have 55 players in the House League program.  There are 3 groups of six colors with 8-9 players in each group.   
Learn to Skate:  Steve Forget was not present so there was no new update.  It was discussed among the board the decline in numbers from last year – and the relation to Dillon having run the program in prior years.  There is a concern that there is a decline in numbers.
Coaches:  Jon Umile has no coaching updates.  Kevin O’Brien has provided Jon with a list of coaches and what each coach has to do with respect to the licenses and the modules.  Kevin is in the process of getting the rosters ready to be signed.
Sponsorship:  Kevin Nemsick had nothing to present
Merchandising/Equipment:  Kevin Nemsick had nothing to present
Tournaments:  Michael had nothing to present
Skills:  Scott MacCausland had nothing new to present.  Phil discussed extending skills.  Feedback continues to be excellent.
Photo:  Nothing to Present
USA/MA Hockey:  Kevin O’Brien had nothing new to report.
AYHL:  Kevin O’Brien had nothing new to report.
Midgets:  Nothing new to report.
New Business: Phil presented his new proposal – 11 ayes and 1 nay on Proposals #1, #2, and #3 – all 3 pass.  Proposal #4 – passes, Proposal #5 – hold off, Proposal #6 - Rebrand the entire organization Colonials of Central Mass – hold off
Fundraising:  Kevin Lynch presented prizes for the 2013 SYHA Dinner Gala Fundraiser as well as possible dates in January and February 2013.  He mentioned lowering the price of the ticket per couple from $75 to $50 with a cash bar – February 8th and 9th.  Kevin’s wife and sister have designed an invitation.  

Next meeting:  Tuesday, January 8, 2013 7:00pm Gaston Art Studio, Wednesday – St. Mary’s January 23rd, 7:30
Meeting adjourned at 9:31 PM by Phil Juaire, seconded by Lee Mancini
